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I joined Kingsway Medical Centre in 1992 when I sƟll had my youthful good 
looks.  Thirty one years and a whole head of grey hair later, it is Ɵme to say 
goodbye at the end of March. 

I wouldn’t change anything about my Ɵme here. We have a great team of staff 
who try their hardest at all Ɵmes to help everyone. The paƟents at Kingsway 
have shared many moments with me happy, sad and funny. I will remember 
many of the characters forever. Billingham is a great community and a great 
place to work. 

In parƟcular I will remember those of you who were born in the GP obstetric 
unit at North Tees (now sadly long closed) who have grown up in Billingham 
and have gone on to have your own children. To have witnessed and been a 
small part in those lives has been a privilege. 

I think Kingsway Medical Centre is in a strong place we have a great team of 
Doctors, Nurses and recepƟon staff and we have worked hard to make sure 
Kingsway conƟnues to thrive in challenging Ɵmes for the NHS. Now is the right 
Ɵme for me to reƟre and spend more Ɵme looking aŌer my family and myself, 
and I know Kingsway Medical Centre will conƟnue to prosper. 

Thank you all for your good wishes and kind words. 

ReƟrement of Dr GiƩens 



It has been a privilege to have had the opportunity to 
work as a general pracƟƟoner at Kingsway Medical 
Centre for the past 12 years.  

I am reƟring aŌer having worked for over 26 years in 
the NHS in two specialiƟes, hospital Paediatrics and 
general pracƟce.  

Prior to this I had worked as a Paediatrician in India 
for 10 years before my move to the UK. I am grateful 
to the people of the UK and to the NHS for giving me 
the opportunity to work and serve in this country.  

I can only describe my Ɵme at Kingsway 
Medical Centre as amazing. During this Ɵme, 
I had the chance to work with the most  
wonderful team of doctors, nurses, health 
care assistants, pracƟce manager,                 
recepƟonists and admin staff. Always thank 
you for all your help and support.  

My deep and hearƞelt thanks to all my      
paƟents for your kind words, support and 
tolerance which made everything          
worthwhile.  

 

I will miss you all.  

ReƟrement of Dr Kumar 



Dr Hashmi 
 

Dr Hashmi will be starƟng at Kingsway again in May. 
He was previously a registrar at our surgery and is now 

a fully qualified GP. 
We are very pleased to welcome him back. 



Behind the Scenes numbers—January 2023 
The team work really hard for our paƟents. We are sharing some       

figures for January 2023. We hope you find this interesƟng. 

Appointments 

eConsultaƟons Received: 184 

Total appointments aƩended: 3989 

Nurse PracƟƟoner                    
Appointments  

Nurse & Health Care Assistant 
Appointments  

AƩended Not AƩended AƩended Not AƩended AƩended Not AƩended 

2277 105 859 30 853 71 

Doctor Appointments  

MedicaƟon: 

Repeat prescripƟons issued: 1735 

Non-repeat prescripƟons issued: 486 

Referrals: 

Total Referrals made: 540 

2-Week-Wait (Suspected Cancer) Referrals made: 56 

Phone Calls: 

Phone calls lasƟng more than 2 minutes: 49477 





If you are aged 60-74 and receive a Bowel Cancer Screening Test 
in the post, the Partners at Kingsway strongly encourage you to 

use it. 
This is a very simple screening test, instrucƟons on the next 

page. 





 
NHS APP 

 
From the 1st of February paƟents will have digital     

access to their medical records through the NHS app or 
the NHS website. 

This allows you to see test results, leƩers, and consul-
taƟon details of appointments you have aŌer 1st of 

February. 
         


